
 

Saturday Jan 28,2017 5:00 PM Don Roeckers - Oren and Joan Chambers

Tuesday Jan 31,2017 8:30 AM Keith McMahon - Ron and Edna Foltz

Wednesday Feb 01,2017 10:30 AM For all Parishioners,Living & Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare & Rehab

Thursday Feb 02,2017 8:30 AM Norma Miller - Frieda Peters and Family

Saturday Feb 04,2017 5:00 PM Keith McMahon - Marlene Laird

Lectors: 
Galen and Peg Wichman

Eucharistic Ministers: 
Dale and Sandra Kueser, Leo Wiederholt

Richmond Care Center:   
Ora Lee O’Brien

Hospitality:  Counting Team: B  
Judy Wall

Church Cleaning:   
Helen Feuerborn, Jackie Hiles 

Offertory Collection: 21 January 2017 
               
Regular Collection - $1,097.50 
(Envelopes - $975.00 and Plate - $122.50) 
Votives - $26.00 
Church in Latin America - $297.00 
St. Therese Building Fund Donations - $100.00 

Sunday Jan 29,2017 9:00 AM Patrick Adkinson - Doris Adkinson and Family

Monday Jan 30,2017 8:30 AM Joe Katzer - Angie Plumb, Rita Williams and Sharon Wiley

Wednesday Feb 01,2017 10:30 AM For all Parishioners,Living & Deceased - at Richmond Healthcare & Rehab

Friday Feb 03,2017 8:30 AM Rita Kipper - Cathy Kratzberg

Sunday Feb 05,2017 9:00 AM Edith Miller - Andy and Georgia Miller and Family

Lectors:   
Dave Hermreck, Charlie Miller
 
Eucharistic Ministers: 
Anita Sobba, Glen and Cheryl Bures 

Servers:
Lane Richards, Will Mechnig, A.J. Schaffer

Richmond Care Center:   
Ora Lee O’Brien
Counting Team:  Loretta Sobba

Offertory Collection: 22 January 2017 

Regular Collection - $1,786.00
(Envelopes - $1,475.00 and Plate - $311.00)
Votives - $34.10
Church in Latin America - $459.55
New Hall Savings - $285.00
Cemetery Upkeep - $100.00

St. Boniface Mass Schedule 

St. Therese Mass Schedule 

Assignments – 02/04/17  

Assignments – 02/05/17  

Stewardship  

Stewardship 

Weddings:  Please arrange at least 6 months prior to the desired date. 
Baptisms:  Please arrange no less than one month prior to desired date.                              

Reconciliation:  Any time by appointment or Saturdays
3 - 3:45 PM - St. Boniface Church Sacristy.

St. Boniface (Scipio) St. Therese (Richmond) 
January 28 - February 05, 2017 www.stbonifacesttherese.com

 

http://www.stbonifacesttherese.com
http://www.stbonifacesttherese.com


 

Pastor’s Notes 
WELCOME - to the Christian community through the waters of Baptism is extended to Brayden Richard and 
Rowan Dale Wilson, children of Richard Wilson and Chelsea (Adkinson) Wilson, who will be Baptized at St. 
Boniface this Sunday.  Let us keep Brayden and Rowan and their family in our prayers! 

THANK YOU - to everyone who helped us get through Virgil’s passing.  The Masses, cards, food, visits, plants, 
flowers, and memorials were greatly appreciated.  God bless you all!  Pat Rossman and Family 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS - Thank you to all who supported the K of C by coming to the breakfast last Sunday.  
The next one is scheduled for February 19th - something to look forward to!  Also, throughout the month of 
February, the Knights will be accepting donations for the Pro Life Baby Shower - both cash and baby items - 
please place your donations in the playpens at the back of each church.  Thanks for your help with this worthy 
project.  Be sure to take a look at the Knights’ 2016 Year In Review, which is posted on the Bulletin Board in both 
churches.  Finally, Congratulations to John Strobel on being elected as the new Grand Knight! 

SPECIAL COLLECTION - Thank you for your generous response in last weekend’s special collection for the 
Church in Latin America.  May you be blessed in your generosity! 

ST. THERESE VOLUNTEERS - we are in dire need of additional volunteers to join or form a “Counting Team” to 
count the weekly collection and make the bank deposit.  It generally takes about a half hour following Mass on 
Saturday evening.  We could also benefit from having additional Lectors, Eucharistic Ministers, and Greeters.  
Please consider this request, and if you have questions, or wish to volunteer, please let Fr. Jerry know and 
training materials will be provided for you.  Thanks for prayerfully and seriously considering this request.  You will 
be providing a wonderful and greatly appreciated service for your Parish community! 

CCD NEWS - Our First Communion students are preparing for their first celebration of the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation - which will now take place on February 15th.  Please keep these children, and all of our young 
people in your thoughts and prayers as they grow in wisdom, age, and grace! 

The next session of Prayer Partners will be this Wednesday, February 1st.  All CCD students, teachers, 
and Prayer Partners should report to St. Boniface Hall at 7 PM! 

CARMELITE STARS - The Carmelite Stars are hosting their Valentine’s Day Dinner - on Saturday evening, 
February 11th.  Doors will open at 6 PM and dinner service will begin at approximately 6:30.  Tickets are 
$15.00 per person, and there will be raffle tickets at the door.  This is a major fundraiser for the STARS, and 
your participation and support is greatly appreciated!  If anyone would like to donate a prize for the 
Valentines’ Dinner event, let  Fr. Jerry, Kristy, or Georgia know as soon as possible!  This is another 
way of being supportive of our young people and their efforts.  Thanks for considering this request! 

There is a Rural Youth Ministry Training session next Sunday, February 5th, at Sacred Heart in Ottawa.  It will run from noon - 3 PM, and will 
include dinner.  PLEASE REMEMBER when you sign in that you indicate you are from St. Boniface or St. Therese.  The STARS get credit for the 
number of participants who come from our parishes in the form of grant monies for their projects.  Please come and help us out this way!  You 
do not have to be involved with the STARS to attend - and we still get credit.  See the flyer on the Bulletin Board for more information. 

ST. BONIFACE PARISH COUNCIL - will meet this Sunday, January 29th in the Priory dining room, immediately following Mass.  We will then decide on 
dates for future meetings  Thanks!  

TAX STATEMENTS - for the past year are available at the entrance of each church.  Please remember that these reports are only available for those 
who use envelopes, or  make offerings by check, with identification.  Please be so kind as to pick yours up from the table at the church entrances  by 
next Sunday, February 5th.  Those not picked up will then be mailed.  THANK YOU for your sustaining support throughout the year!  God bless you! 

HOME VISITS - weekly visits and Holy Communion for our homebound and hospitalized members generally takes place on Wednesdays, following the 
Mass at Richmond Healthcare and Rehab and my Communion calls at Anderson County Hospital Residential Care and Guest Home Estates in Garnett.  
There will  NOT be First Friday Mass at Parkview Heights, this February 3rd, - This is a decision that was made to offer some protection for the 
residents from recent flu outbreaks.  Thanks for your understanding of this precautionary measure! If you know of anyone who would like for me to 
stop and visit them on a regular basis or even an occasional visit, please let me know or have them call me.  And let’s all keep our elderly, sick, and 
homebound parishioners in our thoughts and prayers! 

THE LEAVEN - There is a green envelope in your packets to help cover the parishes’ costs for The Leaven.  There will NOT be a special collection for this 
envelope.  If you wish to help cover this cost, please place your offering in the regular collection basket at any time, whenever it is convenient for you. 

St. Isidore, patron of farmers, intercede for us as we pray for safety and favorable weather!

Target Goal 

St. Boniface - $6,984.00 
$1,790.00 (26% of goal) pledged 

by 11 households 
 (10% participation) 

Average Gift - $163.00 

St. Therese - $3,168.00 
$485.00 (6.5% of goal) pledged 

by 4 households 
(10% participation) 

Average Gift - $121.25 

In addition to the weekly report 
which will be in the Bulletin, you 

may track our progress by 
looking at the “thermometer” on 
the home page of the website. 

May God reward you for your 
immense generosity!

I am filled with a jealous zeal for the Lord God of Hosts

Have a blessed week!  Fr. Jerry


